Kilburn News

DECEMBER 2021/ JANUARY 2022

KILBURN PARISH COUNCIL



FARADE 2021



Kilburn Parish Council held their annual Remembrance Day parade on 14th November 2021.

The parade was led by Newstead Brass Band – the parade included Members of the Council, local MP, Nigel Mills, and other local dignitaries.

There were also representatives from the local scouting groups and approximately 250 residents in attendance.







The parade came to a conclusion at the War Memorial where the Act of Remembrance was carried out by the Chair of the Parish Council, Cllr David Hall and the Act of Commitment by the Rev Dr Martin Jones.

Due to the pandemic this is the first parade since 2019 and because of the ongoing need to keep everybody safe the service in the Baptist Church was cancelled.

The Parish Council would like to thank all those who helped organise the parade and the volunteers who acted as Marshalls – without whom the parade could not have gone ahead.



Kilburn Parish Council



COUNCIL

The Parish Council meetings are now being held face to face in the Village Hall. Covid 19 regulations are in place.

Our next meeting will be held on Monday 13th December at 7pm. Residents and press are welcome to attend, however, due to social distancing and shortage of space, anybody wishing to attend should contact the Clerk.

The Remembrance Parade took place on the 14th November which was extremely well attended. Unfortunately and with regret it was decided not to hold our 'usual' service in the Baptist Chapel due to the ongoing pandemic and the need to keep everybody safe. Our thanks go to everybody who took part and to those who helped organise the parade. Our thanks also to Newstead Brass Band who led the parade.

By the time you receive this Newsletter you will most likely have seen that we have re-located the Christmas tree to Bywell Lane adjacent to the War Memorial. The Council felt that this was a more prominent position to be enjoyed by all.

The Council also decided to cancel the Carol Service this year as once again the necessity for keeping everybody safe.

To keep you up to date with the ongoing work at the Nature Reserve. Instructions have been given to a contractor to complete some of the footpaths to enable the nature reserve to re-open. It was hoped that this work would have been done but the ongoing problems with obtaining materials and also gaining access whilst the works are being carried out at the Toll Bar junction has made this impossible.

The Council are looking into ways of accessing additional funding to enable the remaining footpaths to be finished.

The Neighbourhood Watch continue to look for a co-ordinator to oversee the Neightbourhood Watch in Kilburn. If you think you can help please contact hello@derbyshireneighbourhoodwatch.co.uk or phone 0300 122 8526.

Following the resignation of Cllr Dan Beadell there is a vacancy on the Parish Council. Please contact the Clerk if you require further details.

On behalf of the Parish Council I would like to wish all parishioners a very Happy Christmas and a happy and healthy New Year.

Kilburn Junior School - Governor Vacancy

Kilburn Junior has a number of vacancies for non-parent governors.

Would you like to be involved in the Governance of the local outstanding Junior School?

Do you have a keenness to be involved with your local community?

Governors meet 4 times a year and discuss all things learning. The objective is to support and challenge the school to deliver world class teaching to pupils all across Kilburn, Denby, Horsley and beyond.

If you are interested in the position please get in touch on: l.rowland@embarkfed.org.uk

Kilburn Parish Council Vacancy

Following the resignation of Cllr Daniel Beadell from the Parish Council - there is now a vacancy.

Please contact the Clerk for further details.

Council Details

- Cllr D Hall (Chairman) 01332 881492
- Cllr D Earnshaw (Vice Chairman) 07967 550158
- Cllr K Parker—07877356262
- Cllr E Hetherington 01332 881354
- Cllr C Riley 07889 980195
- Cllr B Lambert -
- Cllr K Mcdonald 07920 802808
- Cllr T Bailey—07900616968
- Cllr Dean Warren—07563612269
- Ms S Matthews (Parish Clerk) 01332 671513 or email: kilburnparishcouncil@gmail.com

If you wish to contact us or put an article forward for the next edition of the Kilburn News:

Please email the editor at alexsteward96@hotmail.com

Cllr Trevor Ainsworth Keeping you updated

Hello again, these certainly come along very quickly.

At Derbyshire County Council we are changing the way we work, during the Covid pandemic staff have been working from home and that has had benefits for the staff and the organisation.

Together with the staff we have created our Modern Ways of Working programme.

This has re-organised our office spaces so that they can be used to support service delivery in a more flexible way.

It will allow staff to work from home, which in turn will save thousands of journeys to and from work.

Gritting season is around the corner



Do you know which roads we grit?

There's lots of information on <u>our website</u>, and <u>a map</u> which tells you when a road was last gritted.

We grit around half of the roads in the county, with our gritting routes split into primary, secondary and tertiary routes.

Primary routes are treated during the day and night and we will 'pre-treat' before bad weather hits. Gritting continues 24 hours a day if necessary. These gritting crews cover around 1,000 miles of road.

Secondary routes cover around 550 miles of road and are generally only treated in the daytime with the first run being completed by mid-morning.

This helps overcome the problem of parked cars getting in the way of gritter vehicles doing their job on residential roads at night.

When bad weather hits keep your eye on our social media channels <u>– Facebook</u> and <u>Twitter</u> – this is where you will find out if main roads are closed.

Derbyshire Catering Service

Derbyshire Catering Service were awarded the Best Use of Technology Award at the 2021 Foodservice Cateys. The Food Service Catey winners are selected by their peers and celebrate industry leaders and innovators.

One of our apprentices within the Catering Service was awarded the Apprentice/Trainee of the Year Award at the 2021 LACA Awards for excellence.

During his internship he ran a food waste initiative across several Derbyshire primary and junior schools, in one school successfully reducing waste by 12%.

School Applications

Parents can now apply for their child's infant, junior or primary school place for September 2022.

Applications for children who were born between 1 September 2017 and 31 August 2018 will close at midnight on Saturday 15 January 2022.

Parents can also apply during the same period for junior school places for children born between 1 September 2014 and 31 August 2015 who are currently in Year 2 at an infant school and will transfer on to other schools in September 2022.

The easiest and quickest way is to apply online.

Wishing you all a very merry Christmas and a Healthy New Year



If you have an issue in which you think I can help please contact me.

Tel: 07970741787

E mail: trevor.ainsworth@derbyshire.gov.uk

Anti-Social Behaviour

The information in this article gives some advice on what to do if you experience anti-social behaviour, who to contact and where to find more information.

Examples of Antisocial Behaviour



Anti-social behaviour (ASB) covers a wide range of unacceptable activity that causes harm to an individual, to their community or to their environment.

This could be an action by someone else that leaves you feeling alarmed, harassed or distressed. It also includes fear of crime or concern for public safety, public disorder or public nuisance.

- Nuisance, rowdy or inconsiderate neighbours
- Vandalism, graffiti and fly-posting
- Street drinking
- Environmental damage including littering, dumping of rubbish and abandonment of cars
- Fireworks misuse
- Inconsiderate or inappropriate use of vehicles (source www.police.uk)

Why ASB is a problem

ASB is not victimless; it affects everyone.

'Antisocial behaviour can have a lasting impact on neighbourhoods and communities as it often leads to an increase in crime, particularly violence and criminal damage.' <u>(source: www.derbyshire.police.uk)</u>

How can we help prevent ASB?

Individuals: always act with consideration and kindness for others and their property.

Parents: know where your children are and who they are with.

Community: encourage, recognise and reward positive behaviour and community mindedness

How we can tackle and reduce ASB

Acting together as a united community is the key. Feel empowered, but feel safe. Standing by and leaving it for others to deal with will not solve our problem.

Remain calm and polite when engaging with people. Losing your cool can get you in trouble.

What Kilburn Parish Council is doing

We have recently set up a working party to look at how the Parish Council can co-ordinate with residents and other partners within the community to assist in providing information and assistance relating to ASB. We will update via the newsletter and website as things progress.



How Do I Report ASB?

In case of emergency always telephone 999.

Report non-emergency incidents to the police by telephoning 101.

You can report anti-social behaviour on Twitter by sending a direct message directly to the control room at @DerPolContact

You can also contact/report ASB to the Safety Neighbourhood Team using Facebook or the Derbyshire Constabulary Website, links shown below. Please bear in mind that these sites are not monitored 24 hours a day.

https://www.facebook.com/BelperKilburnHeageSNT/

https://www.derbyshire.police.uk/a/your-area/derbyshire/amber-valley/kilburn/

Further sources of information and advice

- www.derbyshire.police.uk/advice/advice-and-information/asb/asb/antisocialbehaviour/ - This site gives many examples of ASB and what action you can take. Also has links to report ASB.
- www.asbhelp.co.uk ASB Help is a charity which provides help and advice to victims of anti-social behaviour.
- www.saferderbyshire.gov.uk/what-we-do/anti-social-behaviour/anti-socialbehaviour.aspx—This site also gives many examples of ASB and links to other sites offering support.
- www.core-derbyshire.com/support-advice/anti-social-behaviour—This site is similar to the sites shown above including links to Derbyshire Victim Services.

CALLING ALL HISTORY ENTHUSIASTS

Kilburn's 'A Walk Through Time' Project update.

Dear Residents of Kilburn,

Since the proposal of our project 'A walk through the past' my mum and I have been working hard together, not only to gather historical information, but also to delve into the actual feasibility of undertaking such a large project.

We have come to realise that the project and it's legalities/funding will be bigger than we can manage ourselves.

Therefore we have decided to open the idea up to members of the Kilburn community in the hopes that we can form some sort of committee and share the research load with other interested individuals.

With this in mind, we shall be holding a meeting on Monday 24th January 2022 at 7pm in the garden room at the Hunter's Arms, Church St Kilburn.

If anyone is interested in joining us in our project or indeed if anyone would like to come along just to share a story or show us any pictures etc, then you would be welcome.

We shall look forward to welcoming you at the meeting in the new year. Kind regards, Megan Hill & Alison Barley.



We are looking for volunteers to distribute the
Kilburn Newsletter in the following areas: Chapel Street,
St. Edward Crescent, Farm Close, Field Court, Meadow Court and
Mill Close.

If you can help in any way, please contact the Clerk.

Wudhus News – Keeping the Villages Updated



Last year we supplied eight large hampers to the Royal Derby Hospital ward staff in appreciation for all the work they were doing during the peak of Covid-19. We are doing similar this year and so from November

we are accepting donations at **88 Main Street, Horsley Woodhouse** for hamper items or monetary gifts, which will be used to purchase items.

Examples of suitable items include:

- Christmas or other cakes
- chocolates
- biscuits
- sweets
- fresh fruit
- savoury items
- non-alcoholic drinks (preferably individual packs)



Royal Derby Hospital will collect the Hampers from 88 Main Street, Horsley Woodhouse on 12th and 19th December

Please be aware of a few conditions adhered to by the hospital:

- Each Hamper is quarantined for a minimum of 3 days, to ensure Covid free
- Use by Dates on products apply so please ensure items have at least up to 26th December 2021 on them
 - No hot items or items requiring cooking

On a cold November morning the Litter Picking Team roamed the area around Horsley Woodhouse Co-op and the Arthur Medical Centre.

We left a big bag bursting at the seams for the Council to take away.

Join us next on Friday 10th December at 11.00 at Kilburn car park, Church Street



Keith Venables - venables keith@yahoo.co.uk

Kilburn Infant & Nursery School News

We have had a very busy Autumn term in school including welcoming our 40+ new starters in our Reception and Nursery Units.

All of our children have enjoyed 'Memorable Experiences' to begin their new half termly learning themes, including the Reception Mice 'Pyjama Party Day' and visits for Year 1 Foxes to 'The Black Country Living Museum' and Year 2 Owls to Warwick Castle.

Foxes had a very special visit from P.C. Lovatt with his police car, and they enjoyed trying all of his police clothes/

equipment and the car siren!

Owls also enjoyed a fantastic morning taking part in an African drumming workshop!

As part of our 'Cultures and Communities' learning children have found out Diwali, Remembrance Day, the Christmas story and how Christmas is celebrated in other countries.



We also thought about helping others by taking part in fundraising activities for 'Jeans for Genes', 'Children in Need', 'Save the Children Christmas Jumper Day', and by making Harvest and Christmas food collections for the local food bank charity, 'Hope for Belper'.

We continued to focus on 'Health & Well-Being' with a 'Hello Yellow!' special theme day.







We organised our own fundraising for 'extras' with 'Movie Nights', and had lots of fun at our very spooky Halloween disco!

We also made very early Christmas pictures for our 'Rudolph cards' fundraising project.

For weekly photos of learning, events, fundraising, visits, & activities, please see our school 'Facebook' page!

Take care and stay safe, from all at KINS!

Joanne Baillie Head teacher





Kilburn Junior School News



info@kilburn-jun.derbyshire.sch.uk Headteacher: Robert Hull Tel:01332 880540

Macmillan Fundraiser

Our recent Macmillan Coffee Morning proved to be another great success raising, a phenomenal £1126.27

Thank you everyone who contributed to making the event a great success, to our boys and girls in Year 6 who helped run the stalls and to Mr and Mrs Edwards for coordinating the event.



New Classroom Update



You may have noticed the crane on our school site recently, as it caused much discussion and excitement amongst the boys and girls. On Saturday 13th Nov our new classroom was delivered and the crane was used to carefully position in on its new foundations.

The events of the day were caught on camera and can be viewed on our YouTube https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zl4pkBHHbLA



Strange Happenings in the Trailblazer Wood



There have been some strange happenings in Trailblazer Wood recently, which have coincidently tied in nicely to the children's study of the Stone Age.

Following excavation work by the builders, the skeletal remains of a Stone Age man were discovered which the children found fascinating.

After creating a magical resurrection potion and conducting a resurrection ceremony, the stone age man, Stig, visited the boys and girls providing them with an exciting window into the past.

Christmas is Coming

Friday 3rd December 2021—6:30pm

It is lovely to feel the excitement building in school as we move towards Christmas.

Where better to start your Christmas shopping than at our Christmas Shopping Evening and with a wide range of stalls from the local area offering Christmas gifts, food and decorations, it's a great way to start the festive season.





As well as the stalls, we'll also have a BBQ with burgers and sausages courtesy of The Market Butcher, a raffle, tombola, live music and even a visit from Santa Claus himself.

So why not pop along to join in the festive fun from **Friday 3rd December, 6.30pm** start.

Christmas Wishes from KJS

Finally, I would like to take the opportunity to wish everyone in the Kilburn Community a very Merry Christmas and a Happy 2022.





ARTHUR MEDICAL CENTRE

Main Street, Horsley Woodhouse, Derby, DE7 6AX.

Tel: 01332 880249 Fax: 01332 781269 www.arthurmedicalcentre.co.uk

In the last edition of the Kilburn & Wudus News, an article was published titled 'Listening to the Patients' Voice', which included a report from a meeting that was held at the local Legion in September. Arthur Medical Centre would like to share some insight in response to this article for the sake of clarity and accuracy of information shared with our patients.

The meeting had been advertised in advance in the previous edition of the Kilburn and Wudhus News as an open local forum to discuss 'Our NHS'. The context given was to cover topics such as data protection, provision of healthcare, the potential for the NHS to be privatised etc. Prior to the event, the organisers contacted and met our Practice Business Manager to request input from the Arthur Medical Centre. The practice was supportive of the broad intentions of the event, although the discussion was not presented as being directly relating to our practice or specifically relevant to NHS Primary Care. We were unable to send a manager or one of our GP partners due to existing commitments and workload, however the Chair of our Patient Participation Group was asked to attend, so that the practice was represented in what was presented as a general discussion on the NHS.

Arthur Medical Centre would therefore like to clarify that the update presented in the October/November edition of the News was not an 'Arthur Medical Centre Update'. Whilst we were initially pleased to hear of an effort to support the NHS as a whole, the practice would like to clarify that the article in the last edition of the News was not an accurate reflection of the meeting and should not be taken as being truly representative of the views of our patients.

The Partners and Staff of Arthur Medical Centre are committed to providing an excellent level of care and our practice values reflect our priority of supporting the wellbeing of each and every patient. Our teams have worked very hard through the pandemic and continue to do so during the current time of unprecedented demand following the periods of lockdown.

We continue to support the Covid and Flu vaccination programmes with our partner practices in our locality with a high level of uptake and success in addition to our 'business as usual' work here in the practice.

Arthur Medical Centre has had an established and active Patient Participation Group (PPG) for several years. The members of the PPG are patients of the practice from diverse backgrounds. The PPG serves as representation of the views of patients and acts in the role of a supportive, 'critical friend' to help the practice work as well as it can for patients, clinicians and staff. The PPG meets and consults regularly with partners and management to discuss matters relevant to the practice and patients.

We work collaboratively on communications and initiatives to support the success of the practice and the wellbeing of our patients.

The practice has never been closed during the pandemic and in fact, we have been working to a very high level throughout. Over the last few months, the practice has introduced a hybrid appointment system and the ratio of provision of 'face-to-face' appointments to telephone appointments is around 50/50 in terms of time allocated. We have learned over the course of the pandemic that many matters can be effectively dealt with over the telephone or online services and general feedback received reflects that these options suit the needs of many of our patients. Face-to-face appointments are and have always been available - although not every matter requires one and we may be able to help you just as effectively and more efficiently via the telephone or online. We have also recently made improvements to our telephone system to improve our accessibility for patients.

Our reception team are legally and morally bound to respect patient confidentiality. Our receptionists have been trained to help get you the most appropriate type of appointment and when they ask for a description of your problem, this is the practice's first step in trying to help you. Please help our reception team to help you, by giving a brief description of your symptoms or needs when requesting an appointment.

We are currently working with the PPG to reinstate the regular practice newsletter which will present insight and updates into our work and the measures we are taking to care for our patients, whilst managing demand versus capacity.

Patients may communicate with the practice via our website, Facebook or our online service, Engage Consult. Patient queries or concerns may be addressed to Mr Azeem Climie, our Practice Business Manager. Views and opinions may also be shared with the Chair of our PPG, Mr Martin Allsop, via the practice contact webform which can be found under the Contact Details link on our website, or at https://www.arthurmedicalcentre.co.uk/contact_dlg1.aspx?p=T12345.

AVAILABLE FOR HIRE!

KILBURN VILLAGE HALL

Ideal for regular users or one-off bookings such as parties,
fundraisers or other functions.

From only £12 per hour!

A fantastic space with fully fitted kitchen, seating and tables
and a free car park close by.



For more information, please get in touch via:

Facebook - KilburnVillageHall Email - Kilburn_Village_Hall@outlook.com Phone - 07305457563